
Regular Board Meeting 
November 15, 2021 

 
The regular meeting of the Maquoketa Valley Board of Education was called to order by 
President Donna Kunde at 5:30 p.m. in the High School Library in Delhi, Iowa.  All motions 
carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.  Five board members were present.  There were 
five staff members and nine visitors present.  The agenda and consent items were approved. 
 
Erika Imler reported the official results of the Board election that was held on November 2nd.  Election 
results reported were as follows:  in Director District #2, Doug Dabroski received 481 votes and was duly 
elected for the office of Maquoketa Valley School Board Director District #2 for a term of four years; in 
Director District #3, Manuel Ricardo Bojorquez received 451 votes and was duly elected for the office of 
Maquoketa Valley School Board Director District #3 for a term of four years; in Director District #4, Mike 
Feldmann received 456 votes and was duly elected for the office of Maquoketa Valley School Board 
Director District #4 for a term of four years.  In a motion by Zietlow, seconded by Feldmann the canvas 
of results was approved.  All ayes.  Carried. 

 
FY21 books were examined and settled. 
 
Supt. Hoeger, along with the entire Board, expressed appreciation to Chris Huber for her service and 
dedication to the Maquoketa Valley Community School District for the past 12 years.  They wished her 
good luck on her future endeavors.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:44 p.m. 
 
 

 
Organizational Board Meeting 

November 15, 2021 
 

The organizational meeting of the Maquoketa Valley Board of Education was called to order by 

Superintendent Hoeger at 5:45 p.m. in the High School Conference Room in Delhi, Iowa.  All motions 

carried unanimously unless otherwise noted.  There were five board members were present.  Five staff 

members and nine visitors were also present. 

 
Erika Imler administered the Oath of Office to the newly elected Board Members. 
 
The first order of business was to elect the officers for the 2021-2022 school year.  Supt. Hoeger called 

for nominations for President of the Board of Directors.  Donna Kunde was elected as President and 

John Zietlow was elected as Vice-President.   

 

The Board set the monthly meeting date and time for the 2021-2022 year as the third Monday of each 

month.  Meetings will begin at 5:30 p.m. 

 



Several students from the FFA program presented the Board with information regarding their recent trip 
on Indianapolis for the National FFA Convention.  The dairy team consisting of Alia Domeyer, Lane 
Domeyer, Haley Ronnebaum and Courtney Goedken placed third in their dairy judging event and invited 
to the Royal Highland Show in Scotland. 
 

Three open enrollment requests out and two open enrollment requests in were approved. 

 

The following personnel recommendation was approved: 

 Macey Anderegg – resignation as Assistant High School Softball Coach 

 

The Board approved the appointment of Supt. Dave Hoeger to the Greater Delaware County Community 
Foundation.   
 
Agenda item number 12 was amended to include additional fundraising activities.  The Board then 
approved the Miss Lau’s out-of-country travel request and additional fundraising activities for the FFA 
students.  The students will be conducting additional fundraising activities to help fund their trip to 
Scotland for the Royal Highland Show.   
 
The 2021-2022 SBRC Application for Increasing Enrollment, Open Enrollment Out and LEP Instruction 
Beyond Five Years for $120,701.80 was approved.  This will allow the district to increase spending 
authority and to levy dollars if needed. 
 
The 2021-2022 Voluntary Early Separation of Certified Staff was approved.  The Board approved a 
separation package of $57,000 for Certified Staff.  These funds will be paid out in three equal 
installments into a Health Reimbursement Arrangement account. The first installment will begin in 
August of 2022.   
 
The Enrollment Express Contract was approved. 
 
In informational and discussion items, it was noted that the hourly sub rate for non-certified staff was 
increased from $11.00 to $13.00 effective October 1st. 
 
Plan for the upcoming IASB Convention were discussed. 
 
A legislative forum has been set on November 29th beginning at 6:00 p, m. in Edgewood. 
 
Post Prom will be teaming with Heims Awards to do an additional fundraiser.  They will be selling 
tumblers, cutting boards and other engraved items. 
 
Supt. Hoeger updated the Board on the pending employee vaccination requirements that are set to in 
enforced as of December 6th. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 
 
 
 


